
What a busy time we have had this term at Tweed Heads South Public School. We 

have had many extra curricula activities to showcase our beautiful school and the 

many talents of our students. These include, Far North Coast Dance, sports 

carnivals, Reconciliation Day, Community Breakfast, Yarning Feedback Tree 

morning, Check-in Assessment, sporting gala days, PSSA sport trials and events 

and our weekly assemblies. Next term we have different events to look forward to 

such as NAIDOC day, Public Education Week and Book Week. Please keep an eye 

on the family calendar for the upcoming events early in the term.  

Melinda Parmenter has been offered an extension in her current role as Principal 

School Leadership up until the beginning of 2024 and she has accepted this role, 

congratulations Melinda. I have been asked by the Director Educational Leadership 

to continue in the role of Relieving Principal at this wonderful school. I have 

accepted this role and I am excited for this opportunity. I look forward to continuing 

working together with the students, staff, and community of Tweed Heads South 

Public School for the rest of this year. 

Building Update - There will be a number of changes in the upcoming holidays to 

our school buildings. Our office will be relocating into the Administration Building in 

the first week of the holidays. The current school office building will be demolished 

and a new green playing space for our students to play in will be finished by the end 

of July. Geer will be moving into the spare classroom above the canteen until the 

new building opens at the end of this year and they will be ready to start learning in 

this space at the beginning of term 3 when the students return after the holidays. 

Deputy Secretary Visit - Our school was lucky to have a visit from the R/Deputy 

Secretary Cathy Brennan and Director Educational Leadership today. The executive 

proudly showcased our school. We visited Booning for a literacy session and 

Guruuman for a numeracy session using the new curriculum. We gave a building 

update and a school tour of the community room, new library and new administration 

building. The R/Deputy Secretary was impressed about the special programs we 

have at the school that cater for all our students at our beautiful school. 

Semester 1 Reports - It has given me great pleasure to read student reports that 

capture the level of achievement and improvement shown by students throughout 

the first half of the school year. Today Friday 30 June you are scheduled to receive 

your child’s Semester One report via your child/children at the end of the day. 

Please ask your child when they get home so you can sit down with them and go 

through and discuss the report together. 

Wishing you all a happy and safe holiday and we look forward to seeing the students 

on Tuesday 18 July for another exciting and busy term. 

Warm regards,  

Felicity Henderson    Relieving Prinicpal 
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Sustainability News 
We have been successful in receiving a $15,000 Sustainable Schools Grant. This grant will be used to 
incorporate a sustainable vegetable garden, community garden, Aborigi-
nal edible garden incorporated into our outdoor yarning circle and other 
sustainable programs for our school. A big thank you to Mrs Mead who 
has spent numerous hours putting together the grant application.  

If any members of the community are interested or have expertise in this 
area and would like to help, please give your name and contact details to 
the office and I will be in contact. 
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This term the Jan Ban class have engaged in studying books by Australian author Margaret Wild. Recently 

they have worked on two books ‘The Treasure Chest’ and ‘The Stone Lion’ which are rich in imagery and 

exemplary vocabulary. The students have experimented with using more complex words to provoke greater 

feelings and connection with the audience. Some examples of Jan Ban work are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Fervently and excited, the lion longingly 
dreamed of running in the gorgeous for-
est. “Lion, wake up,” said the gargoyle. 
“Huh? How am I in the forest?” shrugged 
the lion.      

Chloe 

The stone lion excitedly leaped into the big 
bushy grass. He jumped in the big green 
bush and caught butterflies, but a cat swiped 
the lion when he wasn’t paying attention. The 
lion got so mad he swiped back and the cat 
scuttled away.    

Blayze 

Hopeful and desiring, the lion pranced down 
the stairs three at a time. He happily ran 
through the big forest chasing butterflies.     

Emily 

Excitedly and fervently, the stone lion 
came alive and loped through the long 
and beautiful forest. He always longed to     
explore.                               

Charlotte 

Warm and happy, the lion gazed to the 
library. The lion wanted to run and 
pounce.      

Kodi A 

Stiff and anxious, the lion gazed out the win-
dow. He saw the beautiful world around him. 
The lion felt sad as he imagined how cold 
Sara and the baby would be.                         

Arjuna 

Scary and fierce, the lion gazed at the 
park thinking about coming alive. THEN, 
he started to feel his heart beat in his 
chest. He stretched out. His muscled rip-
pled. He leaped off the pedestal. He fer-
vently ran down the street, he pounced, 
leaped, and purred with contentment. He 
swished his tail and flicked his whisker. 
He was happier than ever.       

Tammyra 

Excited and amazed, the stone lion fervently 
leaped in and out of the tall, long grass. He 
dodged the large trees.                                                                    

Jackson 

Warm and happy, the lion bounded down the 
steps of the library and into the park across 
the road. He jumped freely through the foli-
age of a bush and quickly chased a butterfly.   

Kauri 

Happy and hopeful, the lion raced down the 

stairs and into the park. The lion said, “The 

butterflies are beautiful”.                            

Medha 

Happy and hopeful, the lion raced down 

the stairs and into the park. The lion said, 

“The butterflies are beautiful”.                            

Medha 

Forlorn and sad, the lion wanted to go. 
He wanted to explore the city, but he 
needed to help.                        

Yuvraj 



Guyaany students made playdough as part of a combined literacy, science and mathematics lesson. 
Students imagined they were a chemist and worked together to follow a procedure to investigate what 
happens when things are mixed together. They looked at the ingredients and predicted what the 
ingredients would make when mixed together. Once completed and the playdough was made, they 
worked together to problem solve how they could equally share the play dough and make sure that 
each student had the same amount.   
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Preschool News 
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  This term in preschool we have been learning all about sea creatures. Discussing what we already 
know and building up our knowledge of turtles, seahorses, starfish, whales, octopuses and sharks. The 
children have created their own craft versions of these animals in class and as part of our library pro-
gram have enjoyed digital, non-fiction books about their habitats, features and diets. They have also 
had great fun on the iPads designing a range of sea creatures with online pencils, crayons and paints 
and also using the camera to take some pictures of themselves in the library! Well done preschool for a 
wonderful term full of learning through play and having lots of fun. Have a wonderful break and see you 
next term.  
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